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MESSAGE OF THE PRESIDENT: 
 
The Executive Council of the ISFL met in Modena in 
March 2006.  We had a good meeting and afterwards a 
wonderful Italian/Toscanian dinner, that our colleague 
prof. Maria Donata Panforti offered us.  We discussed 
many issues, among which the co-option of new 
council members (Prof. Velina Todorova from 
Bulgaria, Prof. Noor Aziah Md Awal from Malaysia 
and Prof. David Bradley from the UK), the next 
International conference to be held in Vienna (the 
convenor is Prof. Bea Verschraegen), the next regional 
conferences, among them the one in Chester in July 
2007 (convenor is Prof. Roger Kay, 
r.kay@chester.ac.uk) and many other issues.  The 
secretary-general will tell you more about that in her 
message. 
 
We owe Dr. Andrew Bainham many thanks on behalf 
of not only all ISFL-members, but also on behalf of all 
who do comparative research and read the International 
Survey of Family Law.  For many years he has done a 
great job by editing this book.  Those of us who have 
edited a book before, know how extremely difficult it is 
to collect all the contributions and to standardize them.  
Andrew has done this for more than 10 years.  In this 
case Andrew had to cooperate with many contributors 
all over the world and he had to spread the 
contributions over as many countries and continents as 
possible.  Andrew, it is really great what you have done 
for ISFL and its members.  I know that some criticize 
the book: it should more focus on themes and it should 
be written in French too, but to my opinion it is a great 
gift to our members to receive such a rich book every 
year.  We may not forget how important the 
International Survey is for the work of ISFL.  More 
than 3/4 of the Society's income is spent on the Survey, 
which is sent to all the members of the Society free of 
charge.  Therefore, it is necessary to keep the 
expenditures of ISFL as low as possible and to collect 
all the subscriptions.  So, please help the treasurer by 
paying at his request and to keep your address at the 
member ship list updated.  With regard to the treasury, I 
am glad to announce that we succeeded in finding a 
new treasurer.  As you may know I was the treasurer of 

ISFL since the Opatija Conference in 1991, organized 
by Prof. Dr. Petar Sarcevic, who died so suddenly.  The 
combination of two functions was too much, so we tried 
to find a successor.  Fortunately, we found Ad van der 
Linden willing to become the new treasurer.  He will 
also keep the membership list updated.  
 
The question arises if our Society should still be 
satisfied with a membership of about 550.  I think that 
each of us should try to increase the number of 
members from certain European countries, especially 
from Eastern Europe and from Asia, Africa and Central 
and South America.  If you know people who might be 
interested in ISFL, please mention them to me or 
contact them your self.  
 

I wish you a lot of success in your work and much 
happiness in your family and private life. 

 
With kind regards, 

 
Prof.mr. Paul Vlaardingerbroek 

Den Hooiberg 17 
4891 NM Rijsbergen 

THE NETHERLANDS 
Tel: +31 (13) 4662281 
Fax: +31 (13) 4662323 

p.vlaardingerbroek@uvt.nl 
 
 
REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL: 
  
Dear Colleagues: 
 
The Executive Council has recently undertaken two 
new policy-making initiatives.  A subcommittee on co-
options (M. Antokolskaia, C. Bruch, O. Dyuzheva, B. 
Verschraegen, P. Vlaardingerbroek) is drafting 
guidelines on the co-option of new Council members.  
The Society's by-laws require that the Executive 
Council should reflect the Society's international 
character to the extent possible and give the Executive 
Council the power to appoint members "as it may deem 
necessary or desirable."  The Council has historically 
used its co-option power to add members from 
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geographically under-represented areas and with special 
expertise.  The co-options subcommittee will consider 
procedures for identifying individual co-option 
candidates and the special problems of ensuring 
African, Asian, and Latin American representation on 
the Council.  
 
Another new subcommittee (C. Bruch, M. Casals 
Martin, M. Garrison, P. Parkinson, P. 
Vlaardingerbroek, L. Wardle) is looking into problems 
associated with conferences convened in nations with 
policies that discriminate based on race, religion, or 
national origin.  The subcommittee will draft principles 
to guide the selection of ISFL conference venues and 
criteria for advertising non-ISFL conferences in the 
Society's newsletter and on its website.   
 
Both of these subcommittees will report to the 
Executive Council at its next meeting on April 14, 
2007.  If you have thoughts on either of these policy-
making initiatives that you would like the relevant 
subcommittee to consider, please communicate with 
one of its members soon.  
 
Some time during the next few months, a volume of 
papers from the Society's very successful 2005 World 
Conference in Salt Lake City, Utah will become 
available.  The volume, approximately 800 pages, 
contains a wide range of Conference papers.  Its 
projected cost is $72 for ISFL members and $80 for 
nonmembers.   
 
Planning is also underway for the Society's next World 
Conference in Vienna, Austria on July 22-26, 2008.  
The conference will focus on "Family Law and Family 
Finance."  A link to the conference site is already 
available on the ISFL's website, and as more detailed 
information about the social and scientific program for 
the conference becomes available, it will be posted 
there.   
 
The ISFL's website also has several new features.  First, 
the site now has a "secure" portion which contains the 
International Survey.  This new feature, which requires 
a user name and password, offers all Society members 
the opportunity to access the Survey electronically.  
Second, the English and Spanish-language versions of 
the site are now linked.  By clicking a language-choice 
button, a visitor may access news about the Society in 
either language.  These sites are not identical; each 
includes news and announcements of special interest to 
their readership.  Planning is also underway for a 

Russian-language version of the ISFL website that will 
also include area-specific content.   
 
No matter what language you elect to read it in, the 
Society's website will continue to provide information 
about ISFL publications, conferences and news, and 
well as other conferences of interest to our members.  It 
is worth checking the site from time to time to see 
what's new. 
 

Marsha Garrison 
Professor of Law 

Brooklyn Law School 
250 Joralemon Street 

Brooklyn N.Y.   11201 
718.780.7947 (tel) 

718.780.0375 (fax) 
marsha.garrison@brooklaw.edu 

 
 
REPORT OF THE TREASURER: 
Adriaan van der Linden from the University of Utrecht 
has kindly consented to be the treasurer for the next 
period (and possibly for a longer period), and has been 
approved by the Executive Council.  Adriaan is also 
deputy judge in the Court of Appeal in Den Bosch and 
deputy judge in the District Court of Amsterdam..  He 
has been to all the world ISFL-conferences since 
Durban.   
 
His report follows: 
 
Dear colleagues,  
 
Please note that within three months you will receive a 
reminder to pay your subscription, unless you have 
already paid for the coming year(s).  If you wish to be 
deleted as member, which I hope you don’t, send me a 
letter before the end of November 2006. 
Unfortunately there are still members who have moved 
without sending their new address.  This takes me a lot 
of unnecessary time and results in extra costs for ISFL. 
 Please send me your full new address and preferably 
also your fax number and e-mail address.  We try to 
keep the membership list updated and with your help 
we can succeed in that.  If you change your address or 
if you want to be deleted as member, please send me a 
message as soon as possible, but before the end of 
November 2006.  If you know interested persons who 
want to become a member, I can send you the 
application/subscription form, both in the English or in 
the French Language. 
If you might doubt about whether you paid or not, 
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please write or mail me (a.vanderlinden@uu.nl).  We 
do have the possibility to pay for 5 years. Many 
members choose for this opportunity, which will save 
you and the ISFL costs.  I hope the Society is able to 
keep the amount of € 35000, as a minimum amount for 
‘dark’ years. 
Adriaan van der Linden 
 
 

 Adriaan van der Linden 
Beetslaan 2 

3818 VH Aersfoort 
THE NETHERLANDS 
Tel: +31 (33) 461 90 97 

Fax: +31 (33) 465 94 29 
a.vanderlinden@uu.nl  

 
 
REPORT OF THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR: 

So far, no one has responded to the Council’s 
invitation to all members to send me pieces for 
inclusion in the Newsletter describing developments in 
their countries.  Short pieces describing interesting 
developments in various countries will enhance the 
knowledge of all the membership, will supplement the 
excellent Annual Survey in a timely way, and in 
addition may serve as a publication for more junior 
members.  I am accordingly pleased to solicit short 
articles (less than 1000 words) on developments in 
various countries, and will endeavor to publish at least 
one each issue, depending upon the number of 
submissions and their lengths.  The Council would be 
particularly pleased to receive submissions from outside 
Europe and North America. 

 
The Council will address the topic of an official 

nondiscrimination policy at its next meeting in April of 
2007.  A subcommittee consisting of Paul 
Vlaaderingerbroek, Marsha Garrison, Patrick 
Parkinson, Miguel Martin-Casals, and Lynn Wardle 
will be formulating a draft before meeting.  Another 
issue that will be discussed deals with paid 
advertisements and promotion of educational programs 
in the newsletter.  

 
Margaret F. Brinig, Editor, The Family Letter 

brinig.1@nd.edu 
 
 
 
Website Updates:  First, our computer experts here at 
BYU Law School have added the link for the "2008 

ISFL 13th World Conference in Vienna" at 
http://www.law2.byu.edu/ISFL/conferences.php.  
 Second, we now have a "secure" section of the 
ISFL website.  To access it the username is "ISFL" (in 
capitals), and the password is "ISFL2006" (again, in 
capitals, as the lock is case-sensitive).  We have put on 
that secure section the "International Survey of Family 
Law -2006 Edition" pdf file that you sent a few weeks 
ago.  It is now linked on the secure page link at 
https://www.law2.byu.edu/isfl/members.php.  I invite 
you all to try it. 

Third, Peg, in the next ISFL newsletter, would you 
please publish notice to the members of the username 
and password needed to access the secure information 
section of the ISFL website?  

The American Association of Law School, Family 
Law Section Website is now available at 
http://www.uiowa.edu/~mfblaw/aals.html.  Section 
members have provided material, but more suggestions 
would be welcome, including links, class materials, 
exams you don=t mind being generally available, or 
anything else you=d like to supply.  You may write her 
at brinig.1@nd.edu, and may attach electronic versions 
of any submissions. 
 
UPCOMING CONFERENCES & CALLS FOR PAPERS: 
 
First International Congress of IBDFAM that will be 
held in Brasilia, from November 15th to 18th, 2006. 
 
The theme: The Family beyond the Myths. 
 
The name of the conference is - Emotions, Sexuality 
and Violence: Deconstructing the Mystification of the 
Family. 
 
For further information, Please contact Giselle 
Groeninga [giselle@attglobal.net]. 
 
 
 

NOTICE AND CALL FOR PAPERS: 
A Symposium on "Children’s Rights and 

Adoption" is scheduled to convene on Friday, March 2, 
2007, at the J. Reuben Clark Law School at Brigham 
Young University.  The topic is intended to be broad, to 
allow prospective presenters to develop a topic relating 
to adoption law that they are interested in, perhaps 
working on already.  Presentations already scheduled to 
be included will address proposed revisions to the 
ICPC, the new US rules regulating International 
Adoption, and narratives about children's concerns 
about lesbigay adoption.  Law school and related 

http://www.law2.byu.edu/ISFL/conferences.php
https://www.law2.byu.edu/isfl/members.php
http://www.uiowa.edu/~mfblaw/aals.html
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faculty and professional are invited to attend and to 
propose papers for presentation.  The nominal 
registration costs ($50 - to cover food, snacks, 
materials, etc.) will be waived for persons selected to 
present their papers.  Persons interested in presenting 
should send a one-page abstract containing their name, 
institutional identification, contact information, a 
"working title" and a 1-or-2 paragraph description of 
the paper they propose to present.  Proposals should be 
sent to Professor Lynn D. Wardle, BYU Law School, 
via email at lynn_wardle@byu.edu  before November 
30, 2006.  The symposium papers should range from 
approximately 10,000 - 20,000 words in length, drafts 
must be submitted electronically at least 3 days before 
the symposium for website posting, and final versions 
of the papers  must be submitted for publication four 
weeks after the symposium.  We expect to arrange for 
publication of the timely-submitted papers in a law 
journal mini-symposium issue.   
 

Commission on European Family Law 
University of Oslo 

Thursday 7th – Saturday 9th June 2007 
Oslo University, Norway 

http://www2.law.uu.nl/priv/cefl 
 
The CEFL’s third conference is centered on four 
themes currently at the forefront of policy debate and 
academic discussion. The harmonization of family law 
in Europe, in particular in the Nordic countries, and the 
USA forms the basis for the first general theme. The 
second core topic of discussion will be the rights of 
children and the responsibilities owed to them. Papers 
will also be presented on the recent developments in 
cross-border family matters and finally the position of 
cohabitants upon the termination of their relationship 
either by means of death or dissolution will be 
addressed.  This last topic has also been chosen as 
CEFL’s third working field. 
 
At the previous two CEFL conferences which took 
place in 2002 and 2004 particular attention was paid to 
the methodological aspects of the development of a 
European family law. In this context the first Principles 
in the field of divorce and maintenance between former 
spouses were discussed. At the third CEFL conference 
the second set of Principles regarding parental 
responsibilities will be presented. Once again this 
conference will provide selected young researchers the 
opportunity to present their research in three parallel 

working groups.  
 
In short, this conference will focus on contemporary 
European family law from a truly comparative 
perspective and enable the continued exchange of ideas 
regarding future challenges. 

Dr. Ian Curry-Sumner 
Universitair Docent/Onderzoeker, 

IPR, Rechtsvergelijking en Familierecht, Molengraaff 
Instituut voor Privaatrecht, Nobelstraat 2a, 

3512 EN Utrecht, 
Nederland 

 
Tel:     +31 30 253 7184 
Fax:    +31 30 253 7203 

E-mail: I.Curry-Sumner@law.uu.nl 
 
 
 

CALL FOR PAPERS: 
 

NORTH-AMERICAN REGIONAL 
CONFERENCE 

JUNE 18-20, 2007 
VANCOUVER, B.C. 

  
“MAKING FAMILY LAW:  FACTS, VALUES, 

AND PRACTICALITIES” 
  
When the facts are clear and legislative values 
uncontroversial, it is relatively easy to design workable, 
cost-effective legal standards.   But family law almost 
invariably involves contested facts and controversial 
values.  Conference papers should address these special 
problems in the development of legal standards to 
govern family relationships.  International and 
comparative approaches are encouraged but not 
required.  The conference theme is inclusive, and 
papers may explore contested values (for example, 
individual autonomy vs. relational community, parents’ 
rights vs. children’s rights), facts (for example, the 
nature of cohabitation, the benefits and harms 
associated with divorce) or practical issues (for 
example, the relative advantages of discretion vs. rules, 
dispute resolution methods) in the context of either 
private rights and obligations (custody, property 
division, support) or public regulation of the family. 

  
DEADLINE FOR PROPOSALS:  March 1, 2007.  

CALL FOR PAPERS: 
 

NORTH-AMERICAN REGIONAL CONFERENCE 

JUNE 18-20, 2007 
VANCOUVER, B.C. 
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“MAKING FAMILY LAW:  FACTS, VALUES, AND 
PRACTICALITIES” 

  
When the facts are clear and legislative values 
uncontroversial, it is relatively easy to design workable, cost-
effective legal standards.   But family law almost invariably 
involves contested facts and controversial values.  
Conference papers should address these special problems in 
the development of legal standards to govern family 
relationships.  International and comparative approaches are 
encouraged but not required.  The conference theme is 
inclusive, and papers may explore contested values (for 
example, individual autonomy vs. relational community, 
parents’ rights vs. children’s rights), facts (for example, the 
nature of cohabitation, the benefits and harms associated with 
divorce) or practical issues (for example, the relative 
advantages of discretion vs. rules, dispute resolution 
methods) in the context of either private rights and 
obligations (custody, property division, support) or public 
regulation of the family. 
 
Please send a one-page proposal to: 
 

Professor Margo Melli 
University of Wisconsin Law School 

975 Bascom Mall 
Madison, WI  53706 

FAX:  1-608-262-5485 
E-mail:   msmelli@wisc.edu 

 
DEADLINE FOR PROPOSALS:  March 1, 2007. 

 
For more information, please contact: 
 

Professor Marsha Garrison 
Brooklyn Law School 
250 Joralemon Street 
Brooklyn, NY  11201 

E-mail:  marsha.garrison@brooklaw.edu  
 
RECENT PUBLICATIONS OF NOTE BY ISFL MEMBERS: 
 
(Compiled by Associate Editor Laurence C. Nolan, Professor 
of Law, Howard University School of Law, 2900 Van Ness 
St., N.W., Washington, D.C. 20008, tel. (202)806-8064, fax - 
8428 lnolan@law.howard.edu) 
 
1.  Family Law in General:  History; Theories; Overviews 
 
Barbara Atwood, Graciela Jasa Silveira, Nicole LaViolette 

& Tom Oldham, ACrossing Borders in the Classroom: A 
Comparative Law Experiment in Family Law,@ 55 
Journal of Legal Education 542 (2005). 

 
Margaret Brinig et al., ALawmaking by Public Welfare 

Professionals,@ 5 Whittier Journal of Child & Family 
Advocacy 57 (2005). 

 
Nina Dethloff, ADie Europäisierung des Familienrechts 

(Harmonization of Family Law in Europe),@ in 
Schwenzer/Büchler (eds). Dritte Schweizer 
Familienrecht'tage, FAMPRA. Ch 55 (2006). 

 
Nina Dethloff, AFamilienarbeit im Wandel (Changes in 

Family Work),@in Hofer/Klippel/Walter (eds.), 
Festttschrift Dieter Schwab, Perspektiven des 
Familienrechts 343 (2005).  

 
Olga Cvejic Jancic, Nadleñnost u porodi…nim postupcima 

(Jurisdiction in Family proceedings), in Pravo B Dru_ina 
B Civilna dru_ba, Pravna fakulteta Univerze v Mariboru, 
 293-307 (2004). 

 
Olga Cvejic Jancic, Jedinstveno pravo Evrope - San ili java 

savremene Evrope, Pravni _ivot,(Unified Family Law of 
Europe B Dream or Reality of the Contemporary Europe, 
Juridical life no 9),  865-887 (2004). 

 
Olga Cvejic Jancic, Praksa Evropskog suda za prava coveka 

u oblasti porodicnog prava B Vodic kroz odabranu 
sudsku praksu (Practice of the European Court of 
Human Rights in the field of Family Law B Guide 
through the select cases, Legal System of the Republic 
of Serbia B harmonization with the EU Law, Collection 
of papers), Nis, 543-570 (2005). 

 
Olga Cvejic Jancic, Reforma porodicnog prava, Glasnik 

Advokatske komore Vojvodine (Reform of the Family 
Law, Herald of the Bar Association of the Voivodine), 
Novi Sad, 3-31 (2006). 

 
Robert E. Rains, ADisability and Family Relationships: 

Marriage Penalties and Support Anomalties,@ 22 Georgia 
State University Law Review 561 (2006). 

 
Diego Benavides Santos, ATrendencias del proceso familiar 

en América Latina (Tendencies of the Family 
Proceedings in Latin America),@ in InDret (January 
2006, article number 321, Barcelona, Spain), on line: 
http://www.indret.com/pdf/321_es.pdf. 

 
Diego Benavides Santos, AEl Processo de Familia en el 

Derecho Comparado (Family Proceedings in the 
Comparative Law),@ in Revista de la Sala Segunda 
(number 2, pp. 48-49, January 2006, San José, Costa 
Rica ), on line: http://www.poder-

mailto:msmelli@wisc.edu
http://www.indret.com/pdf/321_es.pdf
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judicial.go.cr/salasegunda/revistasalasegunda/ 
 
Elaine Sutherland, AUndue Deference to Experts 

Syndrome?@, 16 Indiana International and Comparative 
Law Review 375 (2006). 

 
Barbara Bennett Woodhouse and Sarah Rebecca Katz, 

AMartyrs, the Media and the Web: Examining a 
Grassroots Children=s Rights Movement Through the 
Lens of Social Movement Theory,@ 5 Whittier Journal of 
Child & Family Advocacy 121 (2005). 

 
2.  Before/Creation of Spousal or Quasi-Spousal Relations  
 
William C. Duncan, AMarriage Amendments and the Reader 

in Bad Faith,@ 7 Florida Coastal Law Review 181 
(2005). 

 
Nancy D. Polikoff, AFor the Sake of All Children: Opponents 

and the Supporters of Same-Sex Marriage Both Miss the 
Mark,@ 8 New York City Law Review 573 (2005). 

 
Katherine Shaw Spaht, AState Constitutional Amendments 

Prohibiting Same-Sex Unions: Winning the ADual 
Object@ Argument,@ 7 Florida Coastal Law Review 339 
(2006). 

 
Mark Strasser, AState Constitutional Amendments Defining 

Marriage: On Protections, Restrictions, and Credibility,@ 
7 Florida Coastal Law Review 365 (2006). 

 
 
Lynn D. Wardle, AState Marriage Amendments: 

Developments, Precedents, and Significance,@ 7 Florida 
Coastal Law Review 403 (2006). 

 
3.  Before/Creation of Parent-Child or Similar Relations 
 
D. Marianne Blair, ASafeguarding the Interests of Children in 

Intercountry Adoption: Assessing the Gatekeepers,@ 34 
Capital University Law Review 349 (2005).  

 
June Carbone and Paige Gottheim, AMarkets, Subsidies, 

Regulation, and Trust: Building Ethical Understandings 
into the Market for Fertility Services,@ 9 Journal of 
Gender & Justice 509 (2006). 

 
Karen Czapanskiy, ATo Protect and Defend: Assigning 

Parental Rights When Parents Are in Poverty,@ 14 
William & Mary Bill of Rights Journal 943 (2006). 

 
Angela Mae Kupenda, ASeeking Different Treatment, or 

Seeking the Same Regard: Remarketing the Transracial 

Adoption Debate,@ 26 Boston College Third World Law 
Journal, 97 (2006). 

 
Solangel Maldonado, ADiscouraging Racial Preferences in 

Adoption,@ 39 University of California at Davis Law 
Review 1415 (2006). 

 
David D. Meyer, AThe Constitutionality of Best Interests 

Parentage,@ 14 William & Mary Bill of Rights Journal 
857 (2006). 

 
Jane C. Murphy, AProtecting Children by Preserving 

Parenthood,@ 14 William & Mary Bill of Rights Journal 
969 (2006). 

 
Jana Singer, AMarriage, Biology, and Paternity: the Case for 

Revitalizing the Marital Presumption,@ 65 Maryland Law 
Journal 246 (2006). 

 
Elaine Sutherland, AIs There a Right Not to Procreate?@ in 

FIRST, DO NO HARM (Sheila A. M. Mc Lean, 
ed.)(Ashgate 2006). 

 
Robin Fretwell Wilson & W. Bradford Wilcox, ABringing Up 

Baby: Adoption, Marriage, and the Best Interests of the 
Child,@ 14 William & Mary Bill of Rights Journal 883 
(2006). 

 
Barbara Bennett Woodhouse, AWaiting for Loving: the 

Child=s Fundamental Right to Adoption,@ 34 Capital 
University Law Review 297 (2005). 

 
4.  Spousal Relations in the Ongoing Family or Similar 
Relations   
 
Brian H. Bix, AThe ALI Principles and Agreements: Seeking 

a Balance Between Status and Contract,@ in 
RECONCEIVING the FAMILY: CRITIQUE on the 
AMERICAN LAW INSTITUTE=S PRINCIPLES of the 
LAW of FAMILY DISSOLUTION, pp372-391 (Robin 
Fretwell Wilson. Ed. Cambridge University Press 2006). 

 
 
5.  Parent-Child Relations in the Ongoing Family or 
Similar Relations   
 
Nina Dethloff, ARegenbogenfamilien - Der Schutz von 

Eltern-Kind-Beziehungen in gleichgeschlechtlichen 
Partnerschaften (Rainbow-Families - Protection of 
Parent-Child Relations in Same-Sex Partnerships),@ in: 
Söllner/Gitter/Waltermann/Giesen/Ricken (eds.), In 
memorian for Meinhard Heinze 133 (2005). 

 

http://www.poder-judicial.go.cr/salasegunda/revistasalasegunda/
http://www.poder-judicial.go.cr/salasegunda/revistasalasegunda/
http://www.poder-judicial.go.cr/salasegunda/revistasalasegunda/
http://www.poder-judicial.go.cr/salasegunda/revistasalasegunda/
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Nina Dethloff, ADie nichteheliche Lebensgemeinschaft und 
Kinder (Cohabitating Partners and Children),@ in: 
Scherpe/Yassari (eds.), Die Rechtsstellung 
nichtehelicher Lebensgemeinschaften 137 (2005). 

 
Nina Dethloff, AParental Responsibilities in Germany,@ in 

Boele-Woelki/Braat/Summer (eds.), European Family 
Law in Action, Volume III, with Dicter Martiny (2005). 

 
Nina Dethloff, ASame-sex parents in a comparative 

perspectrive,@ in International Law FORUM du droit 
international, Vol. 7, 195 (2005). 

 
Olga Cvejic Jancic, Roditeljsko pravo u Srbiji prema 

Srpskom gradjanskom zakoniku, Zbornik radova 
Pravnog fakulteta u Novom Sadu (Parental Law under 
Serbian Civil Code, Collection of the reports of the 
Faculty of Law, Novi Sad) no. XXXVII, 2 (2004),  Tom 
I,  361-381. 

 
6.  Termination/Post-Relations of Spouses & Quasi-
Spouses  
 
Cynthia Lee Starnes, AOne More Time: Alimony, Intuition, 

and the Remarriage-termination Rule,@81 Indiana Law 
Journal 971 (2006). 

 
7.  Termination/Post-Relations of Parents and Children  
 
Nicholas Bala, J. Thomas Oldham, and Alison Perry, 

ARegulating Cross-border Child Support Within 
Federated Systems: The United States, Canada, and the 
European Union,@ 15 Transnational Law & 
Contemporary Problems 87 (2005). 

 
Margaret F. Brinig, Does Parental Autonomy Require Equal 

Custody at Divorce, 65 Louisiana Law Review 1345 
(2005) 

 
Margaret F. Brinig, Penalty Defaults in Family Law:  The 

Case of Child Custody, 33 Florida State Law Review 
779 (2006) 

 
Nina Dethloff, ADas Sorgerecht nicht miteinander 

verheirateter Eltern aus rechtsvergleichender Sicht 
(Custody of Unmarried Parents in a Comparative 
Perspective),@ Das Jugendamt 213 (2005). 

 
Solangel Maldonado, ADeadbeat or Deadbroke: Redefining 

Child Support for Poor Fathers,@ 39 University of 
California at Davis Law Review 991 (2006). 

 
Other Publications Notes:   

 
Olga Cvejic Jancic,  Challenges of the New Family Act of 

Serbia (in english),  Cluj-Napoca Studia Universitatis 
Babes-Bolyai, SUBB iulie-decembrie , Anul L, 17-27 
(2005).  

 
Robin Fretwell Wilson, editor, Reconceiving the Family: 

Critique on the American Law Institute=s Principles of 
the Law of Family Dissolution (Cambridge University 
Press 2006). 

 
 Cynthia Mabry and Lisa Kelly have authored the first 
American casebook on adoption law: Adoption Law: 
Theory, Policy and Practice (William S. Hein and Co.).  
The expected publishing date is November 2006.   
 
NOTE: The Newsletter will publish notices of recent 
publications dealing with family law topics if the following 
informationCName of author, title of article or chapter, title 
of book or journal in which it is published, the volume and 
pages, the year of publication (and if the title of the article, 
chapter and/or book or journal is not in English a translation 
of the same into English - so that the entry can be placed in 
the appropriate category)Cis sent to Prof. Laurence C. Nolan, 
Howard University School of Law, 2900 Van Ness Street, 
N.W., Washington, DC 20008; 202-806-8428 (fax); 
lnolan@law.howard.edu (e-mail). 
 
Nick Bala, Alison Perry and Thomas Oldham, Regulating 
Cross-Border Child Support within Federated Systems: The 
United States, Canada and the European Union, which 
appeared in 15 Iowa J. Trans. L. & Contemp. Prob. 86 (Fall 
2005). 
 
Tom Oldham reviewed "The Genius Factory" in 39 Fam. L. 
Q. 781 (Fall 2005).  
 
Olga Cvejic Jancic,  Nadležnost u porodičnim postupcima 

(Jurisdiction in Family proceedings), in   Pravo – 
Družina – Civilna družba, Pravna fakulteta Univerze v 
Mariboru,  293-307 (2004). 

 
Olga Cvejic Jancic, Jedinstveno pravo Evrope - San ili java 

savremene Evrope, Pravni život,(Unified Family Law of 
Europe – Dream or Reality of the Contemporary Europe, 
Juridical life no 9),  865-887 (2004) . 

Olga Cvejic Jancic,  Challenges of the new Family Act of 
Serbia (in english),  Cluj-Napoca Studia Universitatis 
Babes-Bolyai, SUBB iulie-decembrie , Anul L, 17-27 
(2005).  

Olga Cvejic Jancic, Praksa Evropskog suda za prava coveka 



 
 8 

u oblasti porodicnog prava – Vodic kroz odabranu 
sudsku praksu (Practice of the European Court of 
Human Rights in the field of Family Law – Guide 
through the select cases, Legal System of the Republic 
of Serbia – harmonization with the EU Law, Collection 
of papers), Nis, 543-570 (2005).      

 
Olga Cvejic Jancic, Reforma porodicnog prava, Glasnik 

Advokatske komore Vojvodine (Reform of the Family 
Law, Herald of the Bar Association of the Voivodine), 
Novi Sad, 3-31 (2006). 

 
Nina Dethloff, Familienarbeit im Wandel, in: Festschrift 

Dieter Schwab, Perspektiven des Familienrechts, 
published by Ernst und Werner Gieseking, Bielefeld 
2005, p. 343 - 357 
37 s.o. und 39, 40, 41, 42, 45 

 
D. Goubau and F.R. Ouellette, «L'adoption et le difficile 

équilibre des droits et des intérêts: le cas du programme 
québécois de la Banque Mixte», (2006) 51 McGill Law 
Journal, 1-27 

 
Nigel Lowe announces the 10th edition of Lowe and 

Douglas Bromley's Family Law  is being published by 
Oxford University Press later this month. 

 
An op-ed article that Lynn Wardle wrote was invited to 

write about the federal and state marriage amendment 
movement was published today (24 July) on the "Jurist" 
website, which is an excellent source of national and 
international legal news, developments, and commentary.  I 
thought you might be interested in my op-ed piece, so I am 
sending a link to it to you, FYI.  The direct link is 
http://jurist.law.pitt.edu/forum/, or use the link to the Jurist 
main homepage at http://jurist.law.pitt.edu/paperchase/, then 
click on "commentary" to get to the op-eds. 
 

Miguel Martin-Casals has published Children in Tort 
Law, Part I: Children as Tortfeasors, 476 pp. (Miquel Martin-
Casals, ed. 2006).  It is volume 17 of Tort and Insurance Law 
project sponsored by the European Centre of Tort and 
Insurance Law.  He also co-authored the country report on 
Children as Tortfeasors in Spanish Law, pp. 369 - 413, and 
the Comparative Report, pp. 421-465 in the same volume, 
and Miquel Martín-Casals and Jordi Ribot, Ehe und 
Scheidung in Spanien nach den Reformen von 2005, 
(“Matrimony and Divorce in Spain after the 2005 Reforms”), 
Zeitschrift für das gesamten Familienrecht, 18, 2006, p. 
1331-1336 .  
 

Barbara Woodhouse, as noted above in the 
announcement of the conference celebrating her book, has 

published Children's Rights and American Values (Princeton 
University Press). 

 
Other publications include: 

 
Cleaning Up Toxic Violence: An EcoGenerist paradigm, in 

Nancy E. Dowd et al, Handbook on Children, Culture & 
Violence (Sage 2006) 

 
The Family Supportive Nature of the U.N. Convention on the 

Rights of the Child, in Jonathan Todres et al, The U.N. 
Convention on the Rights of the Child: An Analysis of 
Treaty Provisions and Implications of U.S. Ratification 
(Transnational Publishers 2006) 

 
Waiting for Loving: The Child’s Fundamental Right to 

Adoption, 34 Capital U. L. Rev. 297-329 (2005) 
 
Martyrs Media and the Web: Examining a Grassroots 

Children’s Rights Movement Through the Lens of Social 
Movement Theory, 5 Whittier J. Child & Fam. Advoc. 
121-154 (2005). 

 
Ecogenerism: An Environmentalist Approach to Protecting 

Endangered Children, 12 Va. J. of L. & Soc. Policy 409-
447 (2005) 

 
NOTE: The Newsletter will publish notices of recent 
publications dealing with family law topics if the following 
informationCName of author, title of article or chapter, title 
of book or journal in which it is published, the volume and 
pages, the year of publication (and if the title of the article, 
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Howard University School of Law, 2900 
 
 
 
Personal Notices: 
 
Nick Bala has been named one of two winners of the 
Queen's University Prize for Research Excellence for 2006.  
 
Nina Dethloff has have been appointed as an ad-hoc-judges 
at the European Court of Human Rights. 
 
David Meyer is presenting the first annual Weyrauch 
Distinguished Lecture in Family Law at the Center on 
Children and Families, University of Florida on November 2, 
2006.  The Center named this lecture series in honor of 
Professor Walter Weyruach, a beloved colleague and an early 
member of the International Society of Family Law, who is 

http://jurist.law.pitt.edu/forum/
http://jurist.law.pitt.edu/paperchase/
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retiring from teaching family law at UF after almost forty 
years. 
 
In February 2006, Elaine E. Sutherland took up her 
appointment as Professor of Child and Family Law at the 
School of Law, University of Stirling, Scotland 
(elaine.sutherland@stir.ac.uk). She will research and teach in 
Scotland, January thru June, continuing as a Professor of 
Law at Lewis and Clark Law School, Portland, Oregon 
(es@lclark.edu), for the other half of the year. 
 

mailto:Elaine.sutherland@stir.ac.uk
mailto:es@lclark.edu

